
July 2024

Page 1

2024 Officers
	 President. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Tina Landskroener
	 Vice President. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Beth Caldwell
	S ecretary . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Donna Parker
	 Treasurer . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Marianne Bodine
	 Director-at-Large. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Lesa Segal

Website
www.hannibalpiecemakers.com

Community Giving. .  .  Michelle Welbourne,
	 Jackie Williams & Sandy Nix

Programs. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .   Sharon Wasteney, 
	L inda Belford, Beryl Richards, 
	 & Linda Muehring 
Web/Facebook/Newsletter .  Linda Belford

Honor Flight. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Joy Pickett

& Lisa Bross

Historian . .  .  .  . Gina Janes & Cyndy Garner

Librarian. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Kai Scott

Quilt Along. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Sherry Kay Schaffer

Social. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Sandy Werr, Bev Lillard

& Judy Tonnies

Quilt Show Chairman. .  .  .  .  .  Cyndy Garner 
& Lesa Spegal

Meeting Raffle . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Pansy Kolb,  
Patsy Whitley, Anissa toenjes 

Vendor Expo . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Valerie Brown

Workshop. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Sue Winking

Fundraising . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gina Janes

Membership. .  . Debbie Conley, Ann Foreman

Committees -- 2024

Snips
Scraps&

www.HannibalPiecemakers.com
Hannibal Piecemakers Quilt Guild on Facebook

Linda Belford, Newsletter Editor

Are you staying cool?  The heat wave is a bit 
much.  I’m reminded of God’s wisdom of nature, 
how the trees have leaves in the summer to 
provide shade for these hot days and no leaves in 
the winter so the sun can warm our days.  And 
the birds singing in the mornings; the squirrels 

looking for their food and chasing each other.  
Likewise our quilting goes through seasons.  I can remember the time when all I 
did was paper piecing and used bright, bold colors; then there’s my love for Lori 
Holt’s designs (appliqué); and now I’m in to scrappy.  What has your quilting 
journey been like?  Are you satisfied you’ve tried all that interests you or is it time 
to reflect on what’s next. Maybe you’ve had so many years quilting that it’s time to 
use your stash.  Whatever your journey, make it a happy, fulfilling one.  After all 
the fun is in the journey!

Tina
Thyme

Next Meeting:
July 2, 2024 -- 6 p.m. 

KC Hall

Program:
Bingo, Challenge and  

Carry-In Dinner

	 7/1	R osetta Cripe
	 7/3	 Ann Foreman
	 7/9	 Donna Novak
	 7/21	 Barbara Metcalf
	 7/27	 Beth Asbury

Save the Date
In September we will have a guest 
speaker, Tony Jacobson, board 
member of the national Quilts of 
Valor organization and former 
graphic design editor for Fons and 
Porter’s Love of Quilting magazine.  In 
addition to speaking at our September 
3 meeting, he will be conducting 
a class the next day (Wednesday, 
September 4) focused on one of the 
patterns he has designed. It is a design 
using 2½” strips. Cost $30. See Linda 
Belford to register. If there is still room 
after the August 6 meeting, it will be 
opened up to non-members so be sure 
to register soon! It’s always a fun day!!!

Sewing and Fellowship
Come sew on meeting day. The room 
will be available at noon on meeting 
day if there is interest. Reply to Tina’s 
Facebook post if you plan to come.
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Member Spotlight
Nicole A. 
Schroeter, 
Hannibal, is 
an account 
manager for 
American 
Express. She 
made her first 
quilt when 
she was eighteen years old. She took 
a break from quilting and picked it 
up again five years ago. Her favorite 
part of the quilting process is picking 
out the pattern and putting together 
the colors.  Her great-grandmother 
and aunt were the positive quilting 
influences in her life.  Nicole also 
enjoys working with stained glass and 
doing DIY projects.

Program Notes
July Program
Have you got your brown bag 
challenge done?? Reveal will be at 
the July meeting. Also, the December 
Challenge, “Be Yourself with a Twist,” 
More details at the July meeting.
Don’t forget your Fabric Bingo cards 
for July’s program.  Prizes include a 3 
yard quilt kit, Kim Diehl book and a 6 
Inch Design Strip roll of Kaffe Fasset.
For the Carry-In we have asked those 
whose last name falls between and 
including Asbury and Lentz bring side 
dishes to go with the chicken tenders 
provided.  Bring your own beverage. 
The last half of the alphabet will 
provide for the December carry-in. If 
you’re not going to be attending and 
thus not bringing a food item please let 
Sharon Wasteney know (text 641-340-
1680).
Remember our quilts will continue 
to be on display at the Missouri Quilt 
Museum in Hamilton through the 
month of July as will the beautiful 
vintage linen quilts by Kelly Cline and 
Friends.  Well worth the trip.

Martha Biallas, 
Quincy, is 
retired from 
teaching and 
has been 
quilting for 
over twenty 
years.  Her 
favorite part 
of quilting is selecting the pattern and 
hand quilting.  Although Martha’s 
mother was always going to quilt, 
but never did, her desire was what 
influenced Martha to take up quilting. 
Martha’s other interests include travel 
and golf.

Tina Brown is 
from Monroe 
City, MO. Her 
occupation is 
CFO.   She has 
been quilting 
for 15 years.  
Her favorite 
part of making 
a quilt is piecing.
Tina was influenced to begin quilting 
by her grandma and mother with 
their quilting handiwork. Her favorite 
quilting personalities are Eleanor 
Burns and Karen Marchetti. Her other 
interests are grandkids, Crichton, and 
walking.

Program Committee for 2025
The current program committee has 
served two years and it is time for 
another group to take the reins as 
we will be completing our term in 
December.  It really helps to have a 
committee of 3-4 so there is a breadth 
of ideas and “work” is shared by all.  
There is a folder of ideas that is passed 
on to the new committee as ideas have 
been brought to the committee by 
members who have heard of potential 
guests. So you don’t have to start from 
scratch unless you want to.

Pincushion
Cut:
5 dark - 1” x 4” strips
4 light - 1” x 4” strips
7 - 2” squares from a variety of 
    coordinating fabrics for prairie
    points
1 - 4” x 5” rectangle for the back
If you are not very good at making  
true 1/4” seams, you can make the 1” 
strips a little wider.

July Workshop
July 20 -- 9-3 -- Cost $5
Park United Methodist Church

Binding Clip Cushion
Cut: 
5 - 2” x 4” scraps for the tags
4 - 1” x 5” pieces for the in between
    strips
2 - 2” x 5” pieces for the start and 
    finish strips
1 - 5” x 5” square for the back

Crushed walnut shells and batting will 
be provided for filling both projects.


